

THE UNIVERSITY TRIBUNAL ROOM 107, SIMCOE HALL THE UNIVERSITY OF TORONTO TORONTO, CANADA M55 LAI

978-2192

March 26, 1980

Mr. L.

Apt. #311 Mississauga, Ontario

Dear Mr. L.

At its hearing on Tuesday, March 25, 1980 the Local Branch of the Trial Division of the University Tribunal considered the following charge against you:

• that you knowingly obtained unauthorized assistance by causing someone other than yourself to substitute for you at the final examination in CSC 139F, held on the morning of December 13, 1979 at Erindale College, contrary to Section E.1(a)(1) of the Code of Behaviour on Academic Matters.

I am writing to formally advise you of the decision of the Tribunal with respect to the charge to which you pleaded guilty.

- the jury ordered that the following sanctions be imposed:
 - i) failure in the course CSC 139F;
 - ii) suspension from the University for a period of one year less one day starting at the time the offence was committed. It is the jury's intent that no credit be granted for any academic work completed during the 1979/80 fall/winter academic year;
 - iii) that the offence and the sanctions be recorded on your transcript for a period of five years;

iv) that the University publish a notice of the offence and the sanctions imposed but that the name of the delinquent be withheld.

 the jury provided the following reasons for the sanctions it selected:

We believe that the offence committed is one of the most serious offences that a student could commit and if condoned would downgrade the value of the University of Toronto degree. Due to mitigating circumstances the sanctions imposed are less rigid than we would have been inclined to impose otherwise. It is our wish that the University of Toronto assist the student in maintaining his visa status in Canada (hence the "less one day" penalty) by issuing a letter of acceptance for the spring 1981 academic session.

In accordance with #65 of the Rules of Procedure I am forwarding to you and Associate Dean Roots information regarding appeal rights and procedures. An appeal would have to be filed with the Secretariat on or before April 9, 1980.

Sincerely,

PATRICK S. PHILLIPS Secretary, Academic Tribunal

PSP/co Encl.

c.c.: Mr. H. McLean Associate Dean B. Roots Associate Registrar M. Cooper Mr. D. Keeling